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香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

 

註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類 

 

商標註冊處處長根據《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 5 9／ 6 0 條，爲對下列註

冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類，作出修訂的建議。 

根據《商標規則》第 6 1 條，任何聲稱受擬作出的修訂影響的人，可在本公告公布日

期後的三個月內，採用表格第 T 6 號提交反對建議的通知。(例如，若果公布日期爲

2003 年 4 月 4 日，則該三個月的最後一日爲 2003 年 7 月 4 日。)反對通知須載有提出

反對理由的陳述，該陳述尤須解釋如作出修訂，反對人會如何受有關修訂影響，以

及反對人為何認為作出該等修訂會違反《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 5 8 ( 5 )條。  

根據《商標規則》第 95 條，提交反對通知的時限不得延展。 

RECLASSIFICATION OF SPECIFICATION OF 
GOODS OR SERVICES OF REGISTERED TRADE MARKS 

 

The Registrar of Trade Marks has made proposals for amendment under rule 59/60 of the 
Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) for reclassification of the specification in 
respect of the following registration(s).  
 
Under rule 61 of the Trade Marks Rules, any person claiming to be affected by the 
proposed amendment may, within 3 months after the date of this publication, file a 
notice of opposition to the proposals on Form T6. (For example, if the publication date 
is 4 April 2003, the last day of the 3-month period is 4 July 2003.)  The notice of 
opposition shall include a statement of the grounds of opposition, which statement 
shall, in particular, explain how the opponent would be affected by the amendments if 
they were made and why in the opponent’s opinion the amendments would be contrary to 
section 58(5) of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559).  
 
It should be noted that under rule 95 of the Trade Marks Rules, extension of time 
cannot be allowed for filing the notice of opposition. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
199907515AA 
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[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

AIRWAIR INTERNATIONAL LIMITED 
COBB'S LANE, WOLLASTON, WELLINGBOROUGH, 
NORTHAMPTONSHIRE NN29 7SW UNITED KINGDOM 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Marks & Clerk 
LEVEL 9, CYBERPORT 1, 100 CYBERPORT ROAD, POK FU LAM, 
HONG KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

3, 14, 16 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

3, 14, 16, 28 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 3 
cleaning and polishing preparations and substances; 
preparations for the care of footwear; leather polish; 
shoe cream; shoe polish; shoe wax; soaps; perfumery; 
essential oils; cosmetics; shampoos; haircare 
preparations; all included in Class 3. 
 
Class 14 
precious metals and their alloys and goods in precious 
metals or coated therewith, not included in other 
classes; jewellery; precious stones; watches; clocks; 
watch bands and watch bracelets; all included in Class 
14. 
 
Class 16 
paper, cardboard and goods made from these materials, 
not included in other classes; printed matter; 
bookbinding materials; photographs; stationery; 
adhesives for stationery or household purposes; 
artists' materials; paint brushes; typewriters and 
office requisites (except furniture); instructional and 
teaching material (except apparatus); plastics 
materials for packaging (not included in other 
classes); pens, pencils, writing and drawing 
instruments; playing cards; all included in Class 16. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 3 
cleaning and polishing preparations and substances; 
preparations for the care of footwear; leather polish; 
shoe cream; shoe polish; shoe wax; soaps; perfumery; 
essential oils; cosmetics; shampoos; haircare 
preparations; all included in Class 3. 
 
Class 14 
precious metals and their alloys and goods in precious 
metals or coated therewith, not included in other 
classes; jewellery; precious stones; watches; clocks; 
watch bands and watch bracelets; all included in Class 
14. 
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Class 16 
paper, cardboard and goods made from these materials, 
not included in other classes; printed matter; 
bookbinding materials; photographs; stationery; 
adhesives for stationery or household purposes; 
artists' materials; paint brushes; typewriters and 
office requisites (except furniture); instructional and 
teaching material (except apparatus); plastics 
materials for packaging (not included in other 
classes); pens, pencils, writing and drawing 
instruments; all included in Class 16. 
 
Class 28 
playing cards; all included in Class 28. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
199913968 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

POKKA CORPORATION (H.K.) LTD. 
5/F., PARAMOUNT BUILDING, 12 KA YIP STREET, CHAI WAN, 
HONG KONG. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

JSM 
19TH FLOOR, PRINCE'S BUILDING, 10 CHATER ROAD, HONG 
KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

42 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

43 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 42 
restaurant and catering services; all included in Class 
42. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 43 
restaurant and catering services; all included in Class 
43. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
199914394 

[540] 商標: 
Mark:  

[571] 商標描述: N/A 
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Mark Description: 
[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 

地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

PIONEER KABUSHIKI KAISHA (PIONEER CORPORATION) 
4-1, MEGURO 1-CHOME, MEGURO-KU, TOKYO, JAPAN. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

LEE'S INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY CONSULTANTS 
1002, 101 LEIGHTON ROAD, CAUSEWAY BAY HONG KONG 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

9 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

9, 28 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 9 
video disc players and video disc recorders, compact 
disc players and compact disc recorders, tape players 
and tape recorders, record players, amplifiers, radios 
and tuners, audio receivers and video receivers, 
television apparatus, loudspeakers, speaker apparatus, 
microphones and microphone mixers, headphones and 
earphones, cleaning apparatus for sound recording 
discs, aerials, telephone apparatus, jukeboxes, video 
discs, compact discs, audio tapes and video tapes, 
magnetic tapes, sound recording discs, sound recording 
and reproduction apparatus, video cameras, computers, 
computer peripheral devices, computer keyboards, 
computer memories, printers for use with computers, 
data processing apparatus, compact disc read-only-
memory disc drives and compact disc read-only-memory 
disc auto changers, optical disc drives and optical 
disc auto changers, computer software, computer 
operating programs, computer game programs, compact 
disc read-only-memory discs, optical discs and magnetic 
discs, floppy discs, integrated circuits, semi-
conductors, television game apparatus, automatic and 
coin-operated amusement machines, automatic vending 
machines, remote controllers, cable television 
converters, bar code readers, audiovisual teaching 
apparatus, navigation equipment; connectors, batteries, 
electric cables, cabinets for loudspeakers, audio 
timers, audio racks, chairs incorporating sound 
reproducing apparatus and body vibrating driven units, 
acoustic diaphragms, binoculars; all included in Class 
9. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 9 
video disc players and video disc recorders, compact 
disc players and compact disc recorders, tape players 
and tape recorders, record players, amplifiers, radios 
and tuners, audio receivers and video receivers, 
television apparatus, loudspeakers, speaker apparatus, 
microphones and microphone mixers, headphones and 
earphones, cleaning apparatus for sound recording 
discs, aerials, telephone apparatus, jukeboxes, video 
discs, compact discs, audio tapes and video tapes, 
magnetic tapes, sound recording discs, sound recording 
and reproduction apparatus, video cameras, computers, 
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computer peripheral devices, computer keyboards, 
computer memories, printers for use with computers, 
data processing apparatus, compact disc read-only-
memory disc drives and compact disc read-only-memory 
disc auto changers, optical disc drives and optical 
disc auto changers, computer software, computer 
operating programs, computer game programs, compact 
disc read-only-memory discs, optical discs and magnetic 
discs, floppy discs, integrated circuits, semi-
conductors, television game apparatus, automatic 
vending machines, remote controllers, cable television 
converters, bar code readers, audiovisual teaching 
apparatus, navigation equipment; connectors, batteries, 
electric cables, cabinets for loudspeakers, audio 
timers, audio racks, chairs incorporating sound 
reproducing apparatus and body vibrating driven units, 
acoustic diaphragms, binoculars; all included in Class 
9. 
 
Class 28 
automatic and coin-operated amusement machines; all 
included in Class 28. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
199914497 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

JEAN-MARIE PHARMACAL COMPANY LIMITED 
1/F., GMP Centre, 12 Dai Fu Street,  Tai Po Industrial 
Estate,  Tai Po, New Territories, HONG KONG 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Ella Cheong (Hong Kong) Limited 
3701 Central Plaza, 18 Harbour Road, HONG KONG 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

42 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

42, 44 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 42 
consultancy services relating to pharmaceutical, 
veterinary and sanitary preparations, dietetic 
substances adapted for medical use, food for babies, 
vitamins and vitamin preparations, plasters materials 
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for dressings, material for stopping teeth, dental wax, 
disinfectants, preparations for destroying vermin, 
fungicides, herbicides, herbal medicines, homeopathic 
medicines; research services relating to medical care 
and general food items; all included in Class 42. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 42 
research services relating to medical care and general 
food items; all included in Class 42. 
 
Class 44 
consultancy services relating to pharmaceutical, 
veterinary and sanitary preparations, dietetic 
substances adapted for medical use, food for babies, 
vitamins and vitamin preparations, plasters materials 
for dressings, material for stopping teeth, dental wax, 
disinfectants, preparations for destroying vermin, 
fungicides, herbicides, herbal medicines, homeopathic 
medicines; all included in Class 44. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
199916791AA 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

SINGAPORE MERITUS INTERNATIONAL HOTELS PTE LTD 
33RD FLOOR, 333 ORCHARD ROAD, SINGAPORE 238867. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

SO KEUNG YIP & SIN, SOLICITORS AND NOTARIES, TRADE MARK 
AND PATENT AGENTS 
802-805, 8TH FLOOR, WHEELOCK HOUSE, NO. 20 PEDDER 
STREET, CENTRAL, HONG KONG 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

35, 42 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

35, 41, 43, 44, 45 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 35 
advertising services; promotional and marketing 
services; business management; business organisation 
and consulting services, market research and evaluation 
services; all relating to hotels, motels and other 
temporary accommodation, and to restaurant services, 
conference facilities and catering; wholesaling and 
retailing of liquor, alcoholic and non-alcoholic 
beverages and souvenirs; hotel management services; all 
included in Class 35. 
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Class 42 
hotel services; rental of temporary lodgings and rooms; 
preparation of food and drink; catering services; baby 
sitting service; housekeeping services; valet services; 
restaurant, cafe, snack bar, coffee bar, coffee house 
and tea room services; provision of turkish bath 
facilities; sauna and massage parlour services; health 
spas bath; reservation of accommodation in hotels; 
reservation of tables for consuming food and drinks in 
hotels; providing facilities for exhibitions, 
conferences, meetings and conventions; translation 
services; bar services; wine bar services; banqueting 
services; cocktail lounge services; health care 
services, hairdressing and barbering services; beauty 
salon services, beauty parlour services; retailing of 
flowers, flower arranging services; all included in 
Class 42. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 35 
advertising services; promotional and marketing 
services; business management; business organisation 
and consulting services, market research and evaluation 
services; all relating to hotels, motels and other 
temporary accommodation, and to restaurant services, 
conference facilities and catering; wholesaling and 
retailing of liquor, alcoholic and non-alcoholic 
beverages and souvenirs; hotel management services; 
retailing of flowers; all included in Class 35. 
 
Class 41 
translation services; all included in Class 41. 
 
Class 43 
hotel services; rental of temporary lodgings and rooms; 
preparation of food and drink; catering services; baby 
sitting service; restaurant, cafe, snack bar, coffee 
bar, coffee house and tea room services; reservation of 
accommodation in hotels; reservation of tables for 
consuming food and drinks in hotels; providing 
facilities for exhibitions, conferences, meetings and 
conventions; bar services; wine bar services; 
banqueting services; cocktail lounge services; all 
included in Class 43. 
 
Class 44 
provision of turkish bath facilities; sauna and massage 
parlour services; health spas bath; health care 
services, hairdressing and barbering services; beauty 
salon services, beauty parlour services; flower 
arranging services; all included in Class 44. 
 
Class 45 
housekeeping services; valet services; all included in 
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Class 45. 
   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
1999B13953AA 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

HOTUNG INVESTMENTS LTD. 
P.O. BOX 71, CRAIGMUIR CHAMBERS, ROAD TOWN TORTOLA, 
BRITISH VIRGIN ISLANDS. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

HOTUNG INVESTMENTS LIMITED 
12/F., SANDOZ CENTRE, 178-182 TEXACO ROAD, TSUEN WAN, 
NEW TERRITORIES, HONG KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

10, 20, 24, 35, 42 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

10, 20, 24, 35, 44 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 10 
bed vibrators; blankets, electric, for medical 
purposes; bedwarmers; childbirth mattresses; beds 
specially made for medical purposes; cushions for 
medical purposes. 
 
Class 20 
straw mattresses; mattresses, other than birthchild 
mattresses; air mattresses (not for medical purposes); 
spring mattresses; cushions; air cushions (not for 
medical purposes); air pillows (not for medical 
purposes); sleeping bags for camping; pillows. 
 
Class 24 
bed clothes; bed covers; bed linen; bedspreads; bed 
blankets; pillow shams; pillowcases; quilts; bed-
sheets; comforters; table-cloths (not for paper); table 
linen (textile); towels of textile; curtains of textile 
or plastic; blinds of textile; covers (loose) for 
furniture; textile linings; serviettes of textile; 
upholstery fabric; knitted fabric; non-woven textile 
fabric; hemp cloth; hemp fabric; woollen cloth; cotton 
fabric; jersey (fabric); frieze (cloth); zephyr 
(cloth); rayon fabric; gauze (cloth); elastic woven 
material and silk fabric for printing patterns; fabric. 
 
Class 35 
shop window dressing; business consultancy 
(professional); business management and business 
organisation consultancy; business management 
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assistance; business management consultancy; 
demonstration of goods; direct mail advertising; 
advisory services for business management; organisation 
of exhibitions for commercial or advertising purposes; 
sales promotion (for others); all included in Class 35. 
 
Class 42 
healthcare; chiropractics; physiotherapy; all included 
in Class 42. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 10 
bed vibrators; blankets, electric, for medical 
purposes; bedwarmers; childbirth mattresses; beds 
specially made for medical purposes; cushions for 
medical purposes. 
 
Class 20 
straw mattresses; mattresses, other than birthchild 
mattresses; air mattresses (not for medical purposes); 
spring mattresses; cushions; air cushions (not for 
medical purposes); air pillows (not for medical 
purposes); sleeping bags for camping; pillows. 
 
Class 24 
bed clothes; bed covers; bed linen; bedspreads; bed 
blankets; pillow shams; pillowcases; quilts; bed-
sheets; comforters; table-cloths (not for paper); table 
linen (textile); towels of textile; curtains of textile 
or plastic; blinds of textile; covers (loose) for 
furniture; textile linings; serviettes of textile; 
upholstery fabric; knitted fabric; non-woven textile 
fabric; hemp cloth; hemp fabric; woollen cloth; cotton 
fabric; jersey (fabric); frieze (cloth); zephyr 
(cloth); rayon fabric; gauze (cloth); elastic woven 
material and silk fabric for printing patterns; fabric. 
 
Class 35 
shop window dressing; business consultancy 
(professional); business management and business 
organisation consultancy; business management 
assistance; business management consultancy; 
demonstration of goods; direct mail advertising; 
advisory services for business management; organisation 
of exhibitions for commercial or advertising purposes; 
sales promotion (for others); all included in Class 35. 
 
Class 44 
healthcare; chiropractics; physiotherapy; all included 
in Class 44. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  200003996 
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Trade Mark No.: 
[540] 商標: 

Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

MCDONALD'S CORPORATION 
ONE MCDONALD'S PLAZA, OAK BROOK, ILLINOIS 60523, U.S.A. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

MARKS & CLERK 
LEVEL 9, CYBERPORT 1, 100 CYBERPORT ROAD, POK FU LAM, 
HONG KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

42 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

35, 42, 43, 45 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 42 
professional consultations relating to franchising of 
restaurants; food preparation; design of restaurants; 
provision of food and drinks; restaurant services; 
licensing of intellectual property; professional 
consultations relating to franchising; advisory and 
consultancy services related to all the aforesaid 
services; all included in Class 42. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 35 
professional consultations relating to franchising of 
restaurants; professional consultations relating to 
franchising; advisory and consultancy services related 
to all the aforesaid services; all included in Class 
35. 
 
Class 42 
design of restaurants; advisory and consultancy 
services related to all the aforesaid services; all 
included in Class 42. 
 
Class 43 
food preparation; provision of food and drinks; 
restaurant services; advisory and consultancy services 
related to all the aforesaid services; all included in 
Class 43. 
 
Class 45 
licensing of intellectual property; advisory and 
consultancy services related to all the aforesaid 
services; all included in Class 45. 
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[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
200003997 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

MCDONALD'S CORPORATION 
ONE MCDONALD'S PLAZA, OAK BROOK, ILLINOIS 60523, U.S.A. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

MARKS & CLERK 
LEVEL 9, CYBERPORT 1, 100 CYBERPORT ROAD, POK FU LAM, 
HONG KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

42 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

35, 42, 43, 45 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 42 
professional consultations relating to franchising of 
restaurants; food preparation; design of restaurants; 
provision of food and drinks; restaurant services; 
licensing of intellectual property; professional 
consultations relating to franchising; advisory and 
consultancy services related to all the aforesaid 
services; all included in Class 42. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 35 
professional consultations relating to franchising of 
restaurants; professional consultations relating to 
franchising; advisory and consultancy services related 
to all the aforesaid services; all included in Class 
35. 
 
Class 42 
design of restaurants; advisory and consultancy 
services related to all the aforesaid services; all 
included in Class 42. 
 
Class 43 
food preparation; provision of food and drinks; 
restaurant services; advisory and consultancy services 
related to all the aforesaid services; all included in 
Class 43. 
 
Class 45 
licensing of intellectual property; advisory and 
consultancy services related to all the aforesaid 
services; all included in Class 45. 
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[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
200003998 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

MCDONALD'S CORPORATION 
ONE MCDONALD'S PLAZA, OAK BROOK, ILLINOIS 60523, U.S.A. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

MARKS & CLERK 
LEVEL 9, CYBERPORT 1, 100 CYBERPORT ROAD, POK FU LAM, 
HONG KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

42 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

35, 42, 43, 45 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 42 
professional consultations relating to franchising of 
restaurants; food preparation; design of restaurants; 
provision of food and drinks; restaurant services; 
licensing of intellectual property; professional 
consultations relating to franchising; advisory and 
consultancy services related to all the aforesaid 
services; all included in Class 42. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 35 
professional consultations relating to franchising of 
restaurants; professional consultations relating to 
franchising; advisory and consultancy services related 
to all the aforesaid services; all included in Class 
35. 
 
Class 42 
design of restaurants; advisory and consultancy 
services related to all the aforesaid services; all 
included in Class 42. 
 
Class 43 
food preparation; provision of food and drinks; 
restaurant services; advisory and consultancy services 
related to all the aforesaid services; all included in 
Class 43. 
 
Class 45 
licensing of intellectual property; advisory and 
consultancy services related to all the aforesaid 
services; all included in Class 45. 
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[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
200004586 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

MCDONALD'S CORPORATION 
ONE MCDONALD'S PLAZA, OAK BROOK, ILLINOIS 60523, U.S.A. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

MARKS & CLERK 
LEVEL 9, CYBERPORT 1, 100 CYBERPORT ROAD, POK FU LAM, 
HONG KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

42 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

35, 42, 43, 45 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 42 
professional consultations relating to franchising of 
restaurants; food preparation; design of restaurants; 
provision of food and drinks; restaurant services; 
licensing of intellectual property; professional 
consultations relating to franchising; advisory and 
consultancy services related to all the aforesaid 
services; all included in Class 42. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 35 
professional consultations relating to franchising of 
restaurants; professional consultations relating to 
franchising; advisory and consultancy services related 
to all the aforesaid services; all included in Class 
35. 
 
Class 42 
design of restaurants; advisory and consultancy 
services related to all the aforesaid services; all 
included in Class 42. 
 
Class 43 
food preparation; provision of food and drinks; 
restaurant services; advisory and consultancy services 
related to all the aforesaid services; all included in 
Class 43. 
 



公報編號 Journal No.: 291                公布日期 Publication Date: 31-10-2008 
分項名稱 Section Name: 註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類 Reclassification of Specification of Goods or Services of Registered Trade 
Mark(s) 

 

14/34 
 

Class 45 
licensing of intellectual property; advisory and 
consultancy services related to all the aforesaid 
services; all included in Class 45. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
200004587 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

MCDONALD'S CORPORATION 
ONE MCDONALD'S PLAZA, OAK BROOK, ILLINOIS 60523, U.S.A. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

MARKS & CLERK 
LEVEL 9, CYBERPORT 1, 100 CYBERPORT ROAD, POK FU LAM, 
HONG KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

42 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

35, 42, 43, 45 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 42 
professional consultations relating to franchising of 
restaurants; food preparation; design of restaurants; 
provision of food and drinks; restaurant services; 
licensing of intellectual property; professional 
consultations relating to franchising; advisory and 
consultancy services related to all the aforesaid 
services; all included in Class 42. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 35 
professional consultations relating to franchising of 
restaurants; professional consultations relating to 
franchising; advisory and consultancy services related 
to all the aforesaid services; all included in Class 
35. 
 
Class 42 
design of restaurants; advisory and consultancy 
services related to all the aforesaid services; all 
included in Class 42. 
 
Class 43 
food preparation; provision of food and drinks; 
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restaurant services; advisory and consultancy services 
related to all the aforesaid services; all included in 
Class 43. 
 
Class 45 
licensing of intellectual property; advisory and 
consultancy services related to all the aforesaid 
services; all included in Class 45. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
200004588 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

MCDONALD'S CORPORATION 
ONE MCDONALD'S PLAZA, OAK BROOK, ILLINOIS 60523, U.S.A. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

MARKS & CLERK 
LEVEL 9, CYBERPORT 1, 100 CYBERPORT ROAD, POK FU LAM, 
HONG KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

42 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

35, 42, 43, 45 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 42 
professional consultations relating to franchising of 
restaurants; food preparation; design of restaurants; 
provision of food and drinks; restaurant services; 
licensing of intellectual property; professional 
consultations relating to franchising; advisory and 
consultancy services related to all the aforesaid 
services; all included in Class 42. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 35 
professional consultations relating to franchising of 
restaurants; professional consultations relating to 
franchising; advisory and consultancy services related 
to all the aforesaid services; all included in Class 
35. 
 
Class 42 
design of restaurants; advisory and consultancy 
services related to all the aforesaid services; all 
included in Class 42. 
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Class 43 
food preparation; provision of food and drinks; 
restaurant services; advisory and consultancy services 
related to all the aforesaid services; all included in 
Class 43. 
 
Class 45 
licensing of intellectual property; advisory and 
consultancy services related to all the aforesaid 
services; all included in Class 45. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
200004589 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

MCDONALD'S CORPORATION 
ONE MCDONALD'S PLAZA, OAK BROOK, ILLINOIS 60523, U.S.A. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

MARKS & CLERK 
LEVEL 9, CYBERPORT 1, 100 CYBERPORT ROAD, POK FU LAM, 
HONG KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

42 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

35, 42, 43, 45 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 42 
professional consultations relating to franchising of 
restaurants; food preparation; design of restaurants; 
provision of food and drinks; restaurant services; 
licensing of intellectual property; professional 
consultations relating to franchising; advisory and 
consultancy services related to all the aforesaid 
services; all included in Class 42. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 35 
professional consultations relating to franchising of 
restaurants; professional consultations relating to 
franchising; advisory and consultancy services related 
to all the aforesaid services; all included in Class 
35. 
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Class 42 
design of restaurants; advisory and consultancy 
services related to all the aforesaid services; all 
included in Class 42. 
 
Class 43 
food preparation; provision of food and drinks; 
restaurant services; advisory and consultancy services 
related to all the aforesaid services; all included in 
Class 43. 
 
Class 45 
licensing of intellectual property; advisory and 
consultancy services related to all the aforesaid 
services; all included in Class 45. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
200004590 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

MCDONALD'S CORPORATION 
ONE MCDONALD'S PLAZA, OAK BROOK, ILLINOIS 60523, U.S.A. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

MARKS & CLERK 
LEVEL 9, CYBERPORT 1, 100 CYBERPORT ROAD, POK FU LAM, 
HONG KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

42 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

35, 42, 43, 45 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 42 
professional consultations relating to franchising of 
restaurants; food preparation; design of restaurants; 
provision of food and drinks; restaurant services; 
licensing of intellectual property; professional 
consultations relating to franchising; advisory and 
consultancy services related to all the aforesaid 
services; all included in Class 42. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 35 
professional consultations relating to franchising of 
restaurants; professional consultations relating to 
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franchising; advisory and consultancy services related 
to all the aforesaid services; all included in Class 
35. 
 
Class 42 
design of restaurants; advisory and consultancy 
services related to all the aforesaid services; all 
included in Class 42. 
 
Class 43 
food preparation; provision of food and drinks; 
restaurant services; advisory and consultancy services 
related to all the aforesaid services; all included in 
Class 43. 
 
Class 45 
licensing of intellectual property; advisory and 
consultancy services related to all the aforesaid 
services; all included in Class 45. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
200004591 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

MCDONALD'S CORPORATION 
ONE MCDONALD'S PLAZA, OAK BROOK, ILLINOIS 60523, U.S.A. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

MARKS & CLERK 
LEVEL 9, CYBERPORT 1, 100 CYBERPORT ROAD, POK FU LAM, 
HONG KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

42 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

35, 42, 43, 45 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 42 
professional consultations relating to franchising of 
restaurants; food preparation; design of restaurants; 
provision of food and drinks; restaurant services; 
licensing of intellectual property; professional 
consultations relating to franchising; advisory and 
consultancy services related to all the aforesaid 
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services; all included in Class 42. 
[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 

Proposed New Specification: 
Class 35 
professional consultations relating to franchising of 
restaurants; professional consultations relating to 
franchising; advisory and consultancy services related 
to all the aforesaid services; all included in Class 
35. 
 
Class 42 
design of restaurants; advisory and consultancy 
services related to all the aforesaid services; all 
included in Class 42. 
 
Class 43 
food preparation; provision of food and drinks; 
restaurant services; advisory and consultancy services 
related to all the aforesaid services; all included in 
Class 43. 
 
Class 45 
licensing of intellectual property; advisory and 
consultancy services related to all the aforesaid 
services; all included in Class 45. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
200004592 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

MCDONALD'S CORPORATION 
ONE MCDONALD'S PLAZA, OAK BROOK, ILLINOIS 60523, U.S.A. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

MARKS & CLERK 
LEVEL 9, CYBERPORT 1, 100 CYBERPORT ROAD, POK FU LAM, 
HONG KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

42 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

35, 42, 43, 45 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 42 
professional consultations relating to franchising of 
restaurants; food preparation; design of restaurants; 
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provision of food and drinks; restaurant services; 
licensing of intellectual property; professional 
consultations relating to franchising; advisory and 
consultancy services related to all the aforesaid 
services; all included in Class 42. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 35 
professional consultations relating to franchising of 
restaurants; professional consultations relating to 
franchising; advisory and consultancy services related 
to all the aforesaid services; all included in Class 
35. 
 
Class 42 
design of restaurants; advisory and consultancy 
services related to all the aforesaid services; all 
included in Class 42. 
 
Class 43 
food preparation; provision of food and drinks; 
restaurant services; advisory and consultancy services 
related to all the aforesaid services; all included in 
Class 43. 
 
Class 45 
licensing of intellectual property; advisory and 
consultancy services related to all the aforesaid 
services; all included in Class 45. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
200004910 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 

[571] 商標描述: 
Mark Description: 

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

KABUSHIKI KAISHA SQUARE ENIX (SQUARE ENIX CO., LTD.) 
3-22-7 YOYOGI, SHIBUYA-KU, TOKYO, JAPAN. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

TSANGS 
13TH FLOOR, CHIYU BANK BUILDING, 78 DES VOEUX ROAD 
CENTRAL, HONG KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

9 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

9, 28 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 9 
batteries; dry cells; glasses; sunglasses, goggles and 
spectacles; phonograph records; optical discs; audio-
video compact discs (recorded); audio-video tapes 
(recorded); compact disc read only memories; video game 
software; cinematographic films (exposed); animated 
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cartoons; magnetic cards, magnetic discs, magnetic 
tapes (recorded); computer memories (recorded); 
computer game software; computers, central processing 
units; programmed-data-carrying electronic circuits; 
monitors; video displays apparatus; computer keyboards; 
disc drives; electronic converters; printers; modems; 
floppy discs (recorded); games adapted for use with 
television receivers only; amusement apparatus adapted 
for use with television receivers only; controllers and 
joysticks for games adapted for use with television 
receivers only; video games for home use; video game 
machines for business use; coin-operated game machines; 
television apparatus; radios; videorecorders; video 
cameras; cameras; tape recorders; compact disc players; 
videodisc players; record players; projection 
apparatus; lifejackets; megaphones; mouse pads; 
telephone apparatus; laser disc; magnetic data media; 
optical data media; all included in Class 9. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 9 
batteries; dry cells; glasses; sunglasses, goggles and 
spectacles; phonograph records; optical discs; audio-
video compact discs (recorded); audio-video tapes 
(recorded); compact disc read only memories; video game 
software; cinematographic films (exposed); animated 
cartoons; magnetic cards, magnetic discs, magnetic 
tapes (recorded); computer memories (recorded); 
computer game software; computers, central processing 
units; programmed-data-carrying electronic circuits; 
monitors; video displays apparatus; computer keyboards; 
disc drives; electronic converters; printers; modems; 
floppy discs (recorded); games adapted for use with 
television receivers only; amusement apparatus adapted 
for use with television receivers only; controllers and 
joysticks for games adapted for use with television 
receivers only; video games for home use; video game 
machines for business use; television apparatus; 
radios; videorecorders; video cameras; cameras; tape 
recorders; compact disc players; videodisc players; 
record players; projection apparatus; lifejackets; 
megaphones; mouse pads; telephone apparatus; laser 
disc; magnetic data media; optical data media; all 
included in Class 9. 
 
Class 28 
coin-operated game machines; all included in Class 28. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
200004911 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 
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[571] 商標描述: 
Mark Description: 

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

KABUSHIKI KAISHA SQUARE ENIX (SQUARE ENIX CO., LTD.) 
3-22-7 YOYOGI, SHIBUYA-KU, TOKYO, JAPAN. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

TSANGS 
13TH FLOOR, CHIYU BANK BUILDING, 78 DES VOEUX ROAD 
CENTRAL, HONG KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

16 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

16, 28 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 16 
books; magazines; pamphlets; catalogues; song books; 
musical scores; calendars; diaries; maps; posters; 
stationery; printed matter; cards; playing cards; 
toilet paper; tissue paper; albums; pictures; stamps; 
pen cases; photograph stands; all included in Class 16. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 16 
books; magazines; pamphlets; catalogues; song books; 
musical scores; calendars; diaries; maps; posters; 
stationery; printed matter; cards; toilet paper; tissue 
paper; albums; pictures; stamps; pen cases; photograph 
stands; all included in Class 16. 
 
Class 28 
playing cards; all included in Class 28. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
200010246 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

MCDONALD'S CORPORATION 
ONE MCDONALD'S PLAZA, OAK BROOK, ILLINOIS 60523, UNITED 
STATES OF AMERICA. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

MARKS & CLERK 
LEVEL 9, CYBERPORT 1, 100 CYBERPORT ROAD, POK FU LAM, 
HONG KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

42 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 43 
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Proposed New Class No.: 
[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 

Original Specification: 
Class 42 
restaurant services for the provision of food and 
drink; preparation of carry-out food; catering 
services; all included in Class 42. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 43 
restaurant services for the provision of food and 
drink; preparation of carry-out food; catering 
services; all included in Class 43. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
200010247 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

MCDONALD'S CORPORATION 
ONE MCDONALD'S PLAZA, OAK BROOK, ILLINOIS 60523, UNITED 
STATES OF AMERICA. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

MARKS & CLERK 
LEVEL 9, CYBERPORT 1, 100 CYBERPORT ROAD, POK FU LAM, 
HONG KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

42 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

43 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 42 
restaurant services for the provision of food and 
drink; preparation of carry-out food; catering 
services; all included in Class 42. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 43 
restaurant services for the provision of food and 
drink; preparation of carry-out food; catering 
services; all included in Class 43. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
200016684 
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[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

THE INSTITUTE OF QUARRYING 
7 REGENT ROAD, NOTTINGHAM NG1 5BS, ENGLAND, UNITED 
KINGDOM. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

MARKS & CLERK 
LEVEL 9, CYBERPORT 1, 100 CYBERPORT ROAD, POK FU LAM, 
HONG KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

42 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

42, 43 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 42 
professional and consultancy services; provision of 
conference and exhibition facilities; information and 
advisory services; all the aforesaid relating to 
mineral extraction and processing, quarrying, 
aggregate, rocks, sand, gravel, recycling of aggregates 
and mineral derived products, sands, cement, chalk, 
lime gypsum, clays, coal, slate, dimension stone, 
building stone, ores of base and precious metals, ores 
of non-metallic ferrous minerals, asphalt, macadams, 
ready-mixed concrete, concrete products and to plant, 
equipment and materials for mineral extracting and 
processing; all included in Class 42. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 42 
professional and consultancy services; information and 
advisory services; all the aforesaid relating to 
mineral extraction and processing, quarrying, 
aggregate, rocks, sand, gravel, recycling of aggregates 
and mineral derived products, sands, cement, chalk, 
lime gypsum, clays, coal, slate, dimension stone, 
building stone, ores of base and precious metals, ores 
of non-metallic ferrous minerals, asphalt, macadams, 
ready-mixed concrete, concrete products and to plant, 
equipment and materials for mineral extracting and 
processing; all included in Class 42. 
 
Class 43 
provision of conference and exhibition facilities; all 
the aforesaid relating to mineral extraction and 
processing, quarrying, aggregate, rocks, sand, gravel, 
recycling of aggregates and mineral derived products, 
sands, cement, chalk, lime gypsum, clays, coal, slate, 
dimension stone, building stone, ores of base and 
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precious metals, ores of non-metallic ferrous minerals, 
asphalt, macadams, ready-mixed concrete, concrete 
products and to plant, equipment and materials for 
mineral extracting and processing; all included in 
Class 43. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
2000B04594 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

MCDONALD'S CORPORATION 
ONE MCDONALD'S PLAZA, OAK BROOK, ILLINOIS 60523, U.S.A. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

MARKS & CLERK 
LEVEL 9, CYBERPORT 1, 100 CYBERPORT ROAD, POK FU LAM, 
HONG KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

42 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

35, 42, 43, 45 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 42 
professional consultations relating to franchising of 
restaurants; food preparation; design of restaurants; 
provision of food and drinks; restaurant services; 
licensing of intellectual property; professional 
consultations relating to franchising; advisory and 
consultancy services related to all the aforesaid 
services; all included in Class 42. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 35 
professional consultations relating to franchising of 
restaurants; professional consultations relating to 
franchising; advisory and consultancy services related 
to all the aforesaid services; all included in Class 
35. 
 
Class 42 
design of restaurants; advisory and consultancy 
services related to all the aforesaid services; all 
included in Class 42. 
 
Class 43 
food preparation; provision of food and drinks; 
restaurant services; advisory and consultancy services 
related to all the aforesaid services; all included in 
Class 43. 
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Class 45 
licensing of intellectual property; advisory and 
consultancy services related to all the aforesaid 
services; all included in Class 45. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
2000B04831 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 

[571] 商標描述: 
Mark Description: 

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

PERFORMANCE IN LIGHTING S.P.A. 
VIA MARCO POLO, 24, 10129 TORINO (TO), ITALY. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Wilkinson & Grist 
6th Floor, Prince's Building,  10 Chater Road, HONG 
KONG 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

11 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

9, 11 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 11 
electric lights for Christmas trees; arc lamps; 
luminous house numbers; light diffusers; lamp globes; 
lighting apparatus and installations; lighting 
apparatus for vehicles; guard devices for lighting; 
stage lighting regulators; laboratory lamps; 
chandeliers; burners for lamps; lamp casings; lamp 
reflectors; lamp hanging supports; lamp chimneys; lamp 
glasses; street lamps; standard lamps; safety lamps; 
electric lamps; lamps; Chinese lanterns; lanterns; 
lanterns for lighting; luminous tubes for lighting; 
miners lamps; lamp shades; lampshade holders; ceiling 
lights; sockets for electric lights; projector lamps; 
electric discharge tubes for lighting; but not 
including any of the aforesaid goods containing prisms; 
all included in Class 11. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 9 
stage lighting regulators; all included in Class 9. 
 
Class 11 
electric lights for Christmas trees; arc lamps; 
luminous house numbers; light diffusers; lamp globes; 
lighting apparatus and installations; lighting 
apparatus for vehicles; guard devices for lighting; 
laboratory lamps; chandeliers; burners for lamps; lamp 
casings; lamp reflectors; lamp hanging supports; lamp 
chimneys; lamp glasses; street lamps; standard lamps; 
safety lamps; electric lamps; lamps; Chinese lanterns; 
lanterns; lanterns for lighting; luminous tubes for 
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lighting; miners lamps; lamp shades; lampshade holders; 
ceiling lights; sockets for electric lights; projector 
lamps; electric discharge tubes for lighting; but not 
including any of the aforesaid goods containing prisms; 
all included in Class 11. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
2000B09128 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

MCDONALD'S CORPORATION 
ONE MCDONALD'S PLAZA, OAK BROOK, ILLINOIS 60523, U.S.A. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

MARKS & CLERK 
LEVEL 9, CYBERPORT 1, 100 CYBERPORT ROAD, POK FU LAM, 
HONG KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

42 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

35, 42, 43, 45 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 42 
professional consultations relating to franchising of 
restaurants; food preparation; design of restaurants; 
provision of food and drinks; restaurant services; 
licensing of intellectual property; professional 
consultations relating to franchising; advisory and 
consultancy services related to all the aforesaid 
services; all included in Class 42. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 35 
professional consultations relating to franchising of 
restaurants; professional consultations relating to 
franchising; advisory and consultancy services related 
to all the aforesaid services; all included in Class 
35. 
 
Class 42 
design of restaurants; advisory and consultancy 
services related to all the aforesaid services; all 
included in Class 42. 
 
Class 43 
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food preparation; provision of food and drinks; 
restaurant services; advisory and consultancy services 
related to all the aforesaid services; all included in 
Class 43. 
 
Class 45 
licensing of intellectual property; advisory and 
consultancy services related to all the aforesaid 
services; all included in Class 45. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
2000B11970AA 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

IRFB SERVICES (IRELAND) LIMITED 
HUGUENOT HOUSE, 35-38 ST. STEPHEN'S GREEN, DUBLIN 2, 
IRELAND. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

LEE'S INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY CONSULTANTS 
1002, 101 LEIGHTON ROAD, CAUSEWAY BAY HONG KONG 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

9, 16, 25, 28, 32, 38, 41, 42 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

9, 16, 25, 28, 32, 38, 40, 41, 42, 43, 44, 45 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 9 
computers, computer software, computer software and 
publications in electronic form supplied on-line from 
databases or from facilities provided on the Internet 
and websites; computer software, telecommunications 
apparatus and modems for connection to databases and 
the Internet; computer software for searching of data; 
records, videos, video cassette recorders, apparatus 
and instruments for the recording, transmission or 
reproduction of sound or images, cameras and 
photographic apparatus and instruments, calculators, 
credit cards (encoded), telephones, spectacles and 
contact lenses, phone cards, audio visual teaching 
apparatus, binoculars, cases adapted for photographic 
apparatus, compact discs, televisions, electrical and 
electronic domestic appliances; smart cards; magnetic 
identity cards; encoded cards and cards bearing machine 
readable information; debit cards; all included in 
Class 9. 
 
Class 16 
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paper, stationery, printed matter, books, photographs, 
plastic bags, wrapping material, periodical 
publications, calendars, photographic albums, playing 
cards, catalogues, geographical maps, mats for beer 
glasses, portraits, magazines; match programmes; 
posters; prints; all included in Class 16. 
 
Class 25 
clothing, headwear, footwear, T-shirts, articles of 
outer clothing, jackets, jerseys, ties, pullovers, 
scarves, trousers, socks, shirts, sweaters, pants, 
sports jerseys, jumpers, track suits, training suits, 
rugby tops, rugby shorts, articles of sports clothing, 
waterproof clothing, braces; all included in Class 25. 
 
Class 28 
games, toys and playthings, gymnastic and sporting 
articles, rugby balls, balls for sport, teddy bears, 
playing balls, balloons, gymnastic and body training 
apparatus, body building apparatus, shin guards, gloves 
for games; all included in Class 28. 
 
Class 32 
beer, mineral and aerated waters and other non-
alcoholic drinks, fruit juices and fruit drinks, syrups 
and other preparations for making beverages.            
 
Class 38 
telecommunication of information, web pages, computer 
programmes and any other data; electronic mail 
services; provision of telecommunications access and 
links to computer databases and the Internet; radio, 
television and cable television broadcasting; 
transmission of radio and television programmes; 
teletext services; telephone and telecommunication 
services; computer aided transmission of messages and 
images; electronic transmission of messages; facsimile 
transmission services; all included in Class 38. 
 
Class 41 
information relating to entertainment or education, 
provided on-line from a computer database or the 
Internet; electronic games services provided by means 
of the Internet; sporting services; organisation of 
sporting events and activities; recreational services; 
publishing services; arranging and conducting of 
seminars; club services; physical education; practical 
training (demonstrations); sport camp services; 
education relating to sports and leisure; organisation 
of exhibitions for cultural and educational purposes; 
film production; provision of museum facilities for 
exhibitions; museum services; presentation of live 
performances; arranging and conducting of conferences; 
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rental of stadium facilities and sports apparatus; 
ticket reservation services; all included in Class 41. 
 
Class 42 
design, drawing and commissioned writing; all for the 
compilation of web pages on the Internet; providing 
access to and leasing access time to computer 
databases; computer rental; hotel, restaurant and 
catering services; art work design; printing services; 
art work reproduction; composition of music; 
photographic services; dress hire; medical assistance; 
medical clinics; travel agency services for booking 
accommodation; rental of rooms; computer services; 
information relating to the aforesaid services provided 
on-line from a computer database or the Internet; all 
included in Class 42. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 9 
computers, computer software, computer software and 
publications in electronic form supplied on-line from 
databases or from facilities provided on the Internet 
and websites; computer software, telecommunications 
apparatus and modems for connection to databases and 
the Internet; computer software for searching of data; 
records, videos, video cassette recorders, apparatus 
and instruments for the recording, transmission or 
reproduction of sound or images, cameras and 
photographic apparatus and instruments, calculators, 
credit cards (encoded), telephones, spectacles and 
contact lenses, phone cards, audio visual teaching 
apparatus, binoculars, cases adapted for photographic 
apparatus, compact discs, televisions, electrical and 
electronic domestic appliances; smart cards; magnetic 
identity cards; encoded cards and cards bearing machine 
readable information; debit cards; all included in 
Class 9. 
 
Class 16 
paper, stationery, printed matter, books, photographs, 
plastic bags, wrapping material, periodical 
publications, calendars, photographic albums, 
catalogues, geographical maps, mats for beer glasses, 
portraits, magazines; match programmes; posters; 
prints; all included in Class 16. 
 
Class 25 
clothing, headwear, footwear, T-shirts, articles of 
outer clothing, jackets, jerseys, ties, pullovers, 
scarves, trousers, socks, shirts, sweaters, pants, 
sports jerseys, jumpers, track suits, training suits, 
rugby tops, rugby shorts, articles of sports clothing, 
waterproof clothing, braces; all included in Class 25. 
 
Class 28 
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games, toys and playthings, gymnastic and sporting 
articles, rugby balls, balls for sport, teddy bears, 
playing balls, balloons, gymnastic and body training 
apparatus, body building apparatus, shin guards, gloves 
for games; playing cards; all included in Class 28. 
 
Class 32 
beer, mineral and aerated waters and other non-
alcoholic drinks, fruit juices and fruit drinks, syrups 
and other preparations for making beverages.            
 
Class 38 
telecommunication of information, web pages, computer 
programmes and any other data; electronic mail 
services; provision of telecommunications access and 
links to computer databases and the Internet; radio, 
television and cable television broadcasting; 
transmission of radio and television programmes; 
teletext services; telephone and telecommunication 
services; computer aided transmission of messages and 
images; electronic transmission of messages; facsimile 
transmission services; providing access to and leasing 
access time to computer databases; all included in 
Class 38. 
 
Class 40 
printing services; information relating to the 
aforesaid services provided on-line from a computer 
database or the Internet; all included in Class 40. 
 
Class 41 
information relating to entertainment or education, 
provided on-line from a computer database or the 
Internet; electronic games services provided by means 
of the Internet; sporting services; organisation of 
sporting events and activities; recreational services; 
publishing services; arranging and conducting of 
seminars; club services; physical education; practical 
training (demonstrations); sport camp services; 
education relating to sports and leisure; organisation 
of exhibitions for cultural and educational purposes; 
film production; provision of museum facilities for 
exhibitions; museum services; presentation of live 
performances; arranging and conducting of conferences; 
rental of stadium facilities and sports apparatus; 
ticket reservation services; composition of music; 
photographic services; all included in Class 41. 
 
Class 42 
design, drawing and commissioned writing; all for the 
compilation of web pages on the Internet; computer 
rental; art work design; art work reproduction; 
computer services; information relating to the 
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aforesaid services provided on-line from a computer 
database or the Internet; all included in Class 42. 
 
Class 43 
hotel, restaurant and catering services; travel agency 
services for booking accommodation; rental of rooms; 
information relating to the aforesaid services provided 
on-line from a computer database or the Internet; all 
included in Class 43. 
 
Class 44 
medical assistance; medical clinics; information 
relating to the aforesaid services provided on-line 
from a computer database or the Internet; all included 
in Class 44. 
 
Class 45 
dress hire; information relating to the aforesaid 
services provided on-line from a computer database or 
the Internet; all included in Class 45. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
2000B15863AA 

[540] 商標: 
Mark:  

[571] 商標描述: 
Mark Description: 

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

INTERNATIONAL BUSINESS MACHINES CORPORATION 
NEW ORCHARD ROAD, ARMONK, NEW YORK 10504, UNITED STATES 
OF AMERICA. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

DEACONS 
3RD - 7TH, 14TH & 29TH FLOORS ALEXANDRA HOUSE, CENTRAL 
HONG KONG 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

9, 42 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

9, 38, 42 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 9 
computer software for use in creating and maintaining 
an office or business on a global computer information 
network or a local network, creation of web sites, 
electronic mail, information management, data and text 
processing, conferencing, document management and 
archiving, telefax capabilities, and other business 
applications; all included in Class 9. 
 
Class 42 
providing access to a global computer information 
network for a wide variety of information, and for 
creating and maintaining an on-line office or business, 
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providing access to and leasing of computer software, 
providing on-line access to and leasing of computer 
software for use in creating and maintaining web sites, 
electronic mail, information management and other 
business applications, on a global computer information 
network or local area network; all included in Class 
42. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 9 
computer software for use in creating and maintaining 
an office or business on a global computer information 
network or a local network, creation of web sites, 
electronic mail, information management, data and text 
processing, conferencing, document management and 
archiving, telefax capabilities, and other business 
applications; all included in Class 9. 
 
Class 38 
providing access to a global computer information 
network for a wide variety of information, and for 
creating and maintaining an on-line office or business, 
providing access to computer software, providing on-
line access to computer software for use in creating 
and maintaining web sites, electronic mail, information 
management and other business applications, on a global 
computer information network or local area network; all 
included in Class 38. 
 
Class 42 
leasing of computer software; leasing of computer 
software for use in creating and maintaining web sites, 
electronic mail, information management and other 
business applications, on a global computer information 
network or local area network; all included in Class 
42. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
200210861 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  

K-SWISS INC. 
31248 OAK CREST DRIVE, WESTLAKE VILLAGE, CALIFORNIA 
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Owner's Name, Address: 91361, U.S.A. 
[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

BAKER & MCKENZIE 
14TH FLOOR, HUTCHISON HOUSE, 10 HARCOURT ROAD, HONG 
KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

42 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

35 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 42 
retail store services for sports shoes made of leather 
and cloth, sports shirts, pants and jackets, all for 
men, women and children; all included in Class 42. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 35 
retail store services for sports shoes made of leather 
and cloth, sports shirts, pants and jackets, all for 
men, women and children; all included in Class 35. 

   
   

 


